OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE- 17 December 2009 updated on 04 January 2010
PROJECT- BON BGS Dive Inspection
RESPONSE DATE- NLT 14 January 2010 
Description of the problem- The BON BGS needs to be inspected for structural integrity and annual cleaning.  The proposed dates are 20-21 January 2010.  This will coincide with the ROV inspection, which requires reduced flow from the fish units.

Type of outage required- Divers require all but two main units and Fish Unit 1 (Fish Unit 2 will be out of service for annual maintenance) be out of service while diving on the BGS.  It is expected Units 12, 18 and F1 would be in service.  
Impact on facility operation- The facility will operate two main units and a fish unit at PH2.  All excess flow would need to go through PH1 or be spilled.
Length of time for repairs- Two days estimated.  One day for an inspection and one day for any needed repairs.  With the inspection occurring mid in-water work season, if extensive repairs are needed there is still time for a contractor to plan and make those repairs.
Expected impacts on fish passage- There should be minimal impacts to fish passage from the BGS dive.  The priority units will still be operating and the available fish unit will still provide attraction flow to the fishway.  The DSM2 will still be out of service for winter maintenance.  
Impacts resulting from the BGS dive would result from moving flow from PH2 and putting it through PH1 turbines instead.  Juveniles would be sent through the MGR units instead of through PH2 turbines.
Comments from agencies 
WDFW- I support doing these activities at the same time. Ann E. Stephenson

IDFG- We have no objections.  Russ
NOAA Fisheries- No real concerns although there are some things that aren't quite clear with this request. Are they taking both fish units out or just F1.  The statement "The BGS dive won’t impact fish passage but will benefit from having the fish units off while divers are in the water." seems to imply that both will be off. Also, it is unclear, from the BGS dive perspective, why one fish unit would be off and not the other. Thanks, Gary

Final results- Unless there are other concerns, the BGS dive and the ROV inspection will occur on 20-21 January.
Thanks, 

Tammy
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Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil
